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FUTURE EVENTS
BEATING THE BOUNDS BY BOAT

SUNDAY MAY 6 2018

MEET AT Queen Elizabeth 2 Activities Centre in

  River Hamble Country Park (Pylands Lane entrance)
at 2.30pm

Our annual ceremony of Beating the Bounds is on Rogation Sunday. It will include parts of the parish that will pass to Hedge End if the proposal to change Bursledon’s boundary to the M27 is implemented.

The boat will accommodate 10 people at a time, so the associated activities could include searching for bluebells, walking to the Kiosk to inspect the D-Day Landings Memorial, sampling ice cream, walking the footpaths  alongside the river.  All welcome.
MIDSUMMER WALK TO HOLLY HILL 
(SARISBURY)
THURSDAY JUNE 21
Meet at Bursledon Station car park at 6.30pm
Holly Hill Woodland Park is historic parkland covering some 35 hectares. It is in south Hampshire and stretches from Barnes Lane, Sarisbury Green, to the River Hamble.   Its landscape features have been developed since the 1870's. These include extensive lakes with islands and waterfalls and some fine examples of Pulhamite stonework that create the dams and even an elaborate fern grotto. The azaleas are said to be spectacular.
The site has two distinctive areas: Winnards Copse with its more formal landscape, lakes and ornamental exotic species and Cawtes Copse with its mix of native woodland species, some of which is ancient semi-natural woodland.

 The intention is to walk to Holly Hill via the River Hamble, but it is also accessible by car. The car park is situated in Barnes Lane. 
NB The Wednesday Walks have been discontinued.
PAST EVENTS
1 EBC REVIEW OF PARISH BOUNDARIES’  MARCH 22 2018  2-4pm BURSLEDON HALL  BLUNDELL LANE S031 1AA
Following the consultation meeting, BROWAPG sent the following proposals to Eastleigh Borough Council: 

1. That the current boundary of 
Heath House Lane and ‘status quo’  be retained as Bursledon’s northern boundary, or, failing that,  that the new  Sundays Hill Bypass become the boundary,  thereby retaining the strategic gap. 
2 That Hamble Lane continue as the boundary and local gap between Hound and Bursledon parishes and that the ‘status quo’ be maintained.
3 That Bursledon’s western boundary, Hamble Lane, continue  from Mallards Road  to the middle of Satchell Lane. 
4 That Bursledon’s  southern boundary become the former Hound/Hamble parish boundary ie  Satchell Lane  leading to the Path on the left past Wessex Manor, 
continuing  via Badnam Copse and Creek to the middle of the River Hamble.
EBC public consultation with those affected is advertised to begin on May 4.    Members were sent reports of the full BROWAPG consultation and the response is largely that agreed by those who turned up at the March meeting.
Copies of the EBC Emerging Local Plan are available on the EBC website and members should look in particular at the chapter on GAPS and the proposals to make them smaller, to allow development to take place in the countryside.

The general feeling amongst our members seems to be one of despair, but is Bursledon  destined to become a suburb of Southampton or Hedge End if we do nothing?
2 ‘HOUSING EVELOPMENT IN AND AROUND BURSLEDON’
TUESDAY APRIL 24 2018 2.30pm BURSLEDON HALL BLUNDELL LANE SO31  1AA

Andy Grandfield, EBC’s  Housing and Development Lead Specialist,  spoke about  the development control process and illustrated it with plans of the major developments planned or under construction at or alongside Pylands Lane, Bursledon Road, Hamble Lane, Providence Hill, Dodwell Lane, Bridge Road, Blundell Lane.

He also showed what  public open spaces, public footpaths and links to existing ones  are planned.  The model site for these is the car boot sale site off Bursledon Road, where the existing footpaths are to be diverted or reclaimed and linked to the new ‘country park’, that will form the strategic gap between Southampton and Eastleigh, and existing Hound footpaths.

Unfortunately, it has not proved possible to introduce footpaths to the River Hamble Country Park in the Pylands Lane development, nor to the main Hedge End shopping centre.

It is hoped that footpaths on the Providence Hill site will be linked to footpaths on the Bridge Road/ Blundell Road development, so that Tesco and Bursledon Windmill may be accessed  from them.
NB  As attendance at  both of these afternoon meetings was disappointing,
evening meetings will be resumed.
BROWAPG exists to preserve and protect existing rights of way and natural amenities and to claim new ones. Local residents who share these aims are welcome to attend meetings and events and to join.
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